
 

 
 
Dear Parent(s) and/or Guardian(s),  
 
We are writing to share with all of the Hoover Complex families that today, January 24, 2020, 
we evacuated the Hoover Complex due to a fire alarm per our procedures.  A thorough 
investigation of the incident revealed that students and staff were not in danger at any time. 
 
Students were evacuated immediately and supervised by adults throughout the event in order to 
maintain everyone’s safety.  Following our procedures, the fire department and fire chief deemed 
the complex safe for re-entry.  At that time, students and staff were able to return to their classes. 
 
Please feel free to contact us here at school if you should have any questions.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Michael J. Huff, Hoover Elementary School Principal  
Danielle Frye, Hoover Elementary School Assistant Principal  
Elaine Thomas, Hoover Middle School Principal  
Michelle Jaros, Hoover Middle School Assistant Principal  
Marco Galante, Hoover Middle School Assistant Principal 
 

 ​The Ken-Ton School Community will provide our students with the supports, tools, and diverse 
opportunities needed to meet the challenges of an ever-changing world. 


